
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

City of Bellbrook Newsletter  December 2016 
Community Events 

Museum Unveils Restored Painting 
The Bellbrook Historical Museum unveiled a 
restored oil painting by Della Hopkins Knox.  
The painting, “The Picture of a Porage Girl,” 
is believed to have been painted around 
1880 and was found in poor condition.  The 
Museum Trustees, along with a significant 
donation from the Bellbrook Sugarcreek 
Historical Society, were able to have the 
painting restored at Wiebold Studio near 
Cincinnati.  The painting was framed by Ben 
Ewbank at Bellbrook Art & Frame located in 
Bellbrook Plaza.  The painting is on display 
along with other pieces of art and furniture 
from Della Hopkins Knox.  The collection 
includes a hand carved bench, table, chest, 
and three-panel screen, all created by Della.  
The collection also includes a horsehair 
settee and horsehair chair from Della’s 
home.  These items and more were 
donated to the museum by Della’s only 
daughter, Laura Del Lena Knox Hoss.  The 
Museum Trustees hope to restore the 
settee and chair. 

Visit the Bellbrook Historical Museum 
located at 42 North Main Street in 
downtown Bellbrook.  Admission is free.  
The museum is open Wednesdays from 10 
am to 2 pm and Saturdays from 12 pm to 4 
pm.  You can donate to the Museum to help 
restore artifacts and the museum building. 

The Museum is currently restoring several 
windows using funds from the Yellow Brick 
Road fundraiser.  If you would like to 
purchase a brick or make a donation, please 
contact the Museum at (937) 848-2415. 

December 9 Family Movie Night 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

December 10 Christmas in the Park 
Bellbrock Park 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

December 20 Family Game Night 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

December 28 Holiday Luminary Hike 
Ron Kehl Park 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

January 13 Family Game Night 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

February 4 Stargazing 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

February 23 Family Game Night 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

March 10 Family Game Night 
Park District Headquarters 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District Event 

April 21-23 Sugar Maple Festival 
Downtown Bellbrook 
Community Festival 

Visit the Bellbrook 
Historical Museum 

Pictured: before and after images of “The 
Picture of a Porage Girl” 

Della Hopkins Knox was born in 1870 in 
Spring Valley and was once a resident of 
Bellbrook.  She studied art at the Dermot 
School for Young Ladies in Xenia.  In 1886, 
Della enrolled in the Art Academy in 
Cincinnati.  When she was 18 years old, she 
was recognized for her many copies of 
famous paintings from the Cincinnati Art 
Museum.  Copying museum paintings is a 
technique often used for learning to paint.  
She went on to earn a Master of Arts 
degree from Columbia University in New 
York.  Della married Rev. James McClure 
Knox and worked in several states teaching 
art in high schools, hospitals, and 
department stores.  Della continued to 
teach for much of her life before she died in 
1957.  Della’s works have hung in churches, 
hotels, and homes throughout the United 
States. 

The Museum has a variety of artifacts from 
the Bellbrook community which display the  
history of our area.  Come see how our 
community has developed into what we 
have today. 



 

 

 

  

City of Bellbrook Newsletter 

The Bicentennial Committee planned a 
series of events beginning with the Sugar 
Maple Festival and ending with the Lions 
Club Festival in August.  The theme of this 
year’s Sugar Maple Festival was 
“Bellbrook’s Bicentennial.”  The festival 
emphasized the bicentennial through its 
many activities.  In May, the Chamber of 
Commerce held the annual Garage Sales 
and included a community market in 
Bellbrook Plaza downtown.  The Bellbrook 
Sugarcreek Park District sponsored a 
community picnic in June at Sackett-Wright 

Open Arms is a free clinic that provides 
hope and healing to neighbors in need.  The 
clinic offers medical care to the uninsured 
and underinsured persons who reside in the 
areas in and around Bellbrook.  Clinic 
personnel can respond to most acute or 
chronic medical problems with a diagnosis 
and treatment plan.  Prescription coverage 
is available up to $50 per prescription.  A 
general medical care session for all ages is 
held on Tuesdays from 6 pm to 9 pm.  
Women’s care sessions are held from 9 am 
to 12 pm on the first and third Fridays of 
each month.  The clinic does not prescribe 
chronic controlled substances, such as 
opiates or benzodiazepines.  If you are 
stuck between jobs, marriages etc. and 
need to see a physician, please call the 
clinic today.  If you wish to donate some of 
your time or money, please call and/or 
send the necessary information to the 
address below.  The Open Arms Health 
Clinic is located in the Bellbrook Medical 
Building at 4403 State Route 725 (West 
Franklin Street) Suite E.  Residents can call 
the clinic at (937) 848-2939. 

Bellbrook Sugarcreek Area maps are 
available at the Chamber office at 41 West 
Franklin Street.  Community Directories, 
Greene County information, and additional 
local brochures are also available.  Call the 
Chamber office at (937) 848-4930 to 
request your copy today.  Remember that 
Chamber membership provides many 
benefits and discounts.  The Chamber 
provides discounts for various insurance, 
utilities and payment processing.  Visit their 
website for more information at 
www.bellbrooksugarcreekchamber.com.  

If interested in starting a business or 
moving your business to Bellbrook, the 
Chamber is here to be a resource.  Please 
call the office to learn how the Chamber 
can help! 

The Chamber is selling commemorative 
Bellbrook Bicentennial mugs and steins.  
Call the Chamber office to reserve yours 
today. 

Open Arms Health Clinic Looking Back on the Bicentennial Celebration 

Bellbrook Garden Club 

Winters-Bellbrook Library 

Bellbrook Sugarcreek 
Chamber of Commerce 

Have you ever been stumped for what book 
to read next?  The Winters-Bellbrook 
Library is happy to help you with this, in 
person or online.  Come in and ask for 
recommendations – the librarians love to 
talk books!  Alternatively, you can use the 
“Ask a Librarian” form on the library 
website, and you will receive a personalized 
list of titles.  In addition, you can access the 
NoveList Plus resource through the library 
website to find fiction or nonfiction reading 
recommendations for people of all ages.  

Celebrating its 75th year, the 40-plus member Bellbrook Garden Club continues to grow its 
ranks.  We learn from each other as well as from experts who present monthly seminars.  
We also maintain gardens at the museum and library, plant the urns in the center of town 
and work with our schools on projects.  The club’s website offers greater detail on programs 
and locations.  The club meets the fourth Wednesday of each month at varying locations, 
and guests are welcome to attend.  The club will not be meeting in December.  The club’s 
upcoming meeting on January 25 will discuss the topic of “Know Nature’s Calendar—
Phenology” (the study of recurring biological events) by Master Gardener, Nimfa Simpson.  
On February 22, “Integrated Pest Management” will be presented by Ohio State Master 
Gardener Program expert, Jim Jasinski.  For more information, visit the club’s website at 
www.bellbrookgardenclub.org or call Krista Miller at (937) 862-9181. 

Park, which included food trucks and a variety of activities dating back to the 1860s.  The 
centerpiece of the picnic was an authentic 1860s baseball game featuring the Dayton 
Clodbusters and a team of Bellbrook community members.  In July, the Bellbrook Ministerial 
Association hosted a Community Concert and an Ice Cream Social at Bellbrook Middle 
School.  In August, the Bellbrook Lions Club Festival celebrated the bicentennial with a 
special fireworks display.  The fireworks were funded through private donations.  The 
Bellbrook Sugarcreek Historical Society and the Bellbrook Historical Museum also held an 
educational series on the history and events that have shaped our community. 

Through NoveList Plus you can browse genres, search for books in series, get author and title 
read-alikes, book discussion guides, and check lists of award winners.  You can then request 
the books you choose through the library catalog to be held for you, or download e-books 
and e-audiobooks to your electronic devices.  When it’s cold and wintery out, it’s comforting 
to have a nice supply of books on hand!  Visit the library website at www.greenelibrary.info.  
Discover.  Learn.  Grow! 

http://www.bellbrooksugarcreekchamber.com/
http://www.bellbrookgardenclub.org/
http://www.greenelibrary.info/


 

 

 

  

 

The Bellbrook Sugarcreek Park District 
offers programs designed for all ages at 
eight of our parks.  The Park District offers 
online registration for programs and shelter 
rentals.  The winter newsletter (January-
April) will be arriving in your mailbox the 
last week of November with more 
information about winter programs.  Be 
sure to head downtown to Bellbrock Park 
for the 6th Annual Christmas in the Park, 
December 10 from 5 pm to 7 pm.  More 
details can be found on their website at 
www.bellbrooksugarcreekparks.org or call 
(937) 848-3535. 

Bellbrook Sugarcreek Family Resource Center 

Bellbrook Sugarcreek 
Park District 

Bell Creek Intermediate: Eagle Scout Project 

The Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Family Resource Center is going through a transition to a 
“development organization”.  The center was previously established by Greene County as a 
“relief organization.”  “Relief organizations” are helpful and needed for families and 
communities, yet are not intended to be a long-term fix for issues individual families face.  In 
a “development organization,” consumers may still be served on a long-term basis, yet the 
programs involve individual and community goals.  Development programs require a 
commitment from the center, community, and the consumer.  The Center will continue its 
program of Neighbors Helping Neighbors. 

You personally can make a difference in the life of your neighbor.  If you would like to 
contribute your time and/or money to this mission, contributions can be made to the Family 
Resource Center located at 51 South East Street.  If you have any questions, please contact 
the Center at (937) 848-3810. 

David Duckro, his scout friends, and some parents worked on the Bell Creek Intermediate 
Reading Garden in August.  The purpose of the garden is to provide a quiet place for reading 
and reflection for students who would prefer a quieter recess.  Classrooms will also be able 
to use it for reading, writing, math, art, and science. 

Under David’s leadership, the scouts spent hours cutting the sod, digging soil, spreading 
gravel, mulch and placing stepping stones.  This is the first phase of David's Eagle Scout 
project.  He has undertaken a huge project requiring many hours of manual labor, 
coordination of tasks, and planning.  The Scout’s hope is for the students and staff of Bell 
Creek Intermediate to be able to enjoy this space for years to come. 

The Scouts would like to thank Tom's Mulch and Lowes for the price reduction on the 
materials and Principal Mike Baldridge and Mrs. Stanton for their assistance. 

Pictured above the Bell Creek Intermediate 
Reading Garden created by David Duckro 

10 Years 
• John Russell – Fire Volunteer 
• Don Buczek – Assistant to the City Mgr. 
• Brett Woeste – Maintenance Worker 
• Jason Harris – Firefighter 

15 Years 
• Kevin Glueckert – Fire Lieutenant 

20 Years 
• Ryan Pasley – Service Foreman 
• Keith Salyers – Police Sergeant 

30 Years 
• Jerry Burgan – Maintenance Worker 

Pictured from left to right: Don Buczek, 
Keith Salyers, Jason Harris, Ryan Pasley, and 
Brett Woeste 

City Employees and Volunteers Recognized 
At the November 14 City Council meeting, eight employees and volunteers were recognized 
for reaching milestone years of service with the City.  The City is grateful for all of our 
employees and volunteers who work to provide excellent services to our residents and 
businesses.  The City provides police, fire, street, water service and more. 

http://www.bellbrooksugarcreekparks.org/
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Replatting of Residential Lots  In 
August, City Council approved the 
replatting of several lots in the Highview 
Terrace and Shadowood subdivisions.  
These replats were recommended for 
approval by the Planning Board. 

Property Review Commission  The 
Property Review Commission hears 
property maintenance cases where the 
property owner has not resolved the 
violations as outlined by city staff.  The 
Commission can decide the future 
enforcement of the Municipal Code for 
these cases.  The Commission heard four 
cases in August and November. 

Chickens  Council discussed the topic of 
chickens on residential lots.  After several 
Council meetings, it was decided to keep 
the current policy of restricting chickens to 
agricultural properties of five or more 
acres. 

Waste & Recycling Contract  In 
October, City Council approved a one year 
extension to the waste and recycling 
contract.  This extension will not increase 
the current monthly rate of $13.  This is one 
of the lowest disposal rates of any 
municipality in the Dayton area. 

Personnel Manual  City Council 
approved changes to the Personnel 
Manual.  Changes included wording for the 
travel reimbursement and vacation policies. 

Upper Hillside Water Main 
Improvement Project  City Council  has 
authorized the City Manager to submit an 
application for grant and loan funding for 
the Upper Hillside Water Main 
Improvement Project.  The project includes 
replacing the water main, fire hydrants, and 
resurfacing the street. 

Budget Process  City Council has held a 
series of budget workshops with the City 
Manager and Department Directors.  The 
workshops have covered the 2017 
department operating and capital budgets.  
Council will vote on the 2017 budget in 
December.  Annual budgets, the most 
recent audited financial statement, and 
other financial information can be found on 
the Finance page of our website at 
www.cityofbellbrook.org.  

City Council Updates 
City Council Seat Filled  On September 12, the Bellbrook City Council appointed Darryl 
McGill to fill the vacant Council seat.  City Council selected Darryl after an interview process 
where applications were received from 12 city residents.  Darryl’s term will begin on October 
1 and expire on December 31, 2019.  Jon Martin vacated the seat in July when he and his 
family moved out of the city.  Darryl McGill has been active in the Bellbrook community for 
many years.  He and his wife, Karen, have lived in Bellbrook for 12 years.  He has served on 
the board of the Green Meadow Ranch Homeowner’s Association, as well as the Board of 
Zoning Appeals, Planning Board, and Charter Review Commission for the City of Bellbrook.  
In his professional life, Darryl has extensive experience as a senior business partner in 
human resources and industrial relations, and has provided strategic guidance to 
management in steel, automotive, manufacturing, and retail industries.  Darryl also holds a 
certification in human resources management, Six Sigma, and safety. 

Boards and Commissions  The City of Bellbrook has five Boards and Commissions that 
are vital to carrying out City business.  The Boards and Commissions consist of Bellbrook 
residents who are appointed by City Council and exist to carry out various responsibilities as 
defined in the City Charter.  To learn more, go the Boards and Commissions page on our 
website.  Vacancies do occur periodically, and we encourage residents to apply. 

Council Meetings  The Bellbrook City Council invites you to attend its regular meetings 
on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month.  Meetings begin at 7 pm.  For more information 
about City Council, past meetings and current issues, call the Clerk of Council at (937) 848-
4666 or visit our website at www.cityofbellbrook.org.  

Bob Baird, Mayor Nick Edwards Darryl McGill 
Mike Schweller, Deputy Mayor Forrest Greenwood Elaine Middlestetter 
 Dona Seger-Lawson 

 

City Council 

Bellbrook Beautification Awards 2016 
The Bellbrook Beautification Committee has 
selected its 2016 Beautification Award 
winners.  Award winners were recognized 
during the City Council meeting on 
September 12. 

The Committee begins their process in late 
June and takes several weeks to make their 
final decisions.  Awards are given to top 
homes in various sections of the city, along 
with one to two businesses.  Properties are 
voted on by committee members and then 
presented with an engraved stone.  The 
stone is engraved with the title, “Bellbrook 
Beautification Winner.”  In addition, a sign 
is placed in the front yard during the late 
summer and early fall. 

Area A 
4394 Hillcrest Dr. – Amy Spicer 
2226 Tampico Trl. – Richard & Sharon Cost 

Area B 
2200 Ivy Crest Dr. – Tom & Kathy Adams 
2089 Marcia Dr. – Jimmy Shepard 
2445 Tennyson Dr. – Kyle & Kelli Kempton 

Area C 
1692 Garry Dr. – Rob & Mary Hollister 
1767 Kensington Dr. – Beth & John Edgar 

Area D 
66 South East St. – Brook & Gary Berry 
71 Brookwood Dr. – Michael & Debi 
Albrecht 

Area E 
3950 Jacob Hills Ct. – Chad & Susie McGarry 
4028 Sable Ridge Dr. – Craig & Lisa Henry 

Business Winner 
57 West Franklin Street – Winters Library & 
Bellbrook Garden Club 

 

http://www.cityofbellbrook.org/
http://www.cityofbellbrook.org/


 

 

 

 

  

 

The city provides water service and 
contracts waste collection.  For questions 
regarding your services, please contact the 
Utility Billing office at (937) 848-4638. 

The Utility Billing office is located on the 
first floor of the Administration building at 
15 East Franklin Street.  A payment drop 
box is located at the front entrance to the 
building.  Office hours are Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. 

Residents do have options to dispose of 
yard waste.  First, Rumpke does collect yard 
waste.  Second, residents may dispose of 
yard waste at three private recyclers and 
one Greene County facility. 

Private Recyclers 
Tom’s Mulch, Bellbrook (A Fee May Apply) 
(937) 848-3422 

Bio Source Landscaping Services, Xenia 
(937) 372-5921 

Eco-Green Recycling Enterprises, Fairborn 
(937) 608-8010 

Greene County Environmental Services 
2145 Greene Way Blvd, Xenia 

Please call ahead for hours of operation.  
For additional information, please contact 
Greene County Environmental Services at 
(937) 562-5925 or visit their website at 
www.co.greene.oh.us. 

Utility Billing 
Beginning March 1, 2017, the City of Bellbrook will be transitioning to new Utility Billing 
software.  The new software will replace the current system the city has been using for 
nearly 20 years. 

The City of Bellbrook received a clean audit 
report from the Auditor of State for its 2015 
Financial Statement.  For this clean audit, 
the city received the Auditor of State 
Award.  Auditors review all aspects of the 
city’s financial activities to ensure proper 
handling and reporting of city resources. 

New Water & Waste Bills Beginning March 2017 

Auditor of State Award 

Waste, Recycling & Yard Waste Disposal 

Yard Waste Collection 

Waste Collection Holidays  Waste and 
recycling collection will NOT be delayed to 
Saturday for the weeks following Christmas 
Day and New Year’s Day. 

City Recycling Program  The City has a 
weekly recycling program.  Special items are 
recycled by Greene County Environmental 
Services who can be contacted at (937) 562-
5925.  For more information on the 
recycling program, call the Utility Billing 
office at (937) 848-4638. 

The City’s non-emergency services will be 
closed for the following holidays: 

December 23 – Christmas Eve 
December 26 – Christmas Day 
January 2 – New Year’s Day 
January 16 – Martin Luther King Day 
February 20 – President’s Day 

Holidays 

Bulk Pick-up  Large items may be picked up by Rumpke on Fridays.  However, you must 
call ahead and schedule with Rumpke at (800) 223-3960. 

Yard Waste  The City does not have leaf or yard waste collection service.  However, 
residents may dispose of yard waste with regular trash collection.  Rumpke will collect brush 
in bags or tied in bundles no larger than four feet long and two feet wide.  Brown paper yard 
waste bags are not required by Rumpke. 

Special Collection  One Saturday each month, Greene County Environmental Services 
holds a special collection for recyclables that are not picked up by Rumpke.  Accepted items 
include household hazardous waste, large household appliances, and scrap metal.  Please 
note this is not an exhaustive list.  If you have any questions, please contact Environmental 
Services at (937) 562-5925. 

For more information, visit our website at www.cityofbellbrook.org. 

 

What You Can Expect  Utility 
customers can expect several changes 
including new statements, new account 
numbers, and new online access.  The city 
will provide more information to our 
customers after the start of the new year.  
You can also visit our website at 
www.cityofbellbrook.org for more 
information. 

What You Need to Do  Keep an eye out for your water bill, which will be processed on 
either March 1, April 1, or May 2.  Also, be on the lookout for communications from us about 
the transition.  Current customers who receive e-statement notifications and/or pay online 
will have to register their account with the new software provider.  Current customers, who 
pay through their bank’s bill payment system, will have to update the payee information 
with their new customer number found on their statement.  This and other information will 
be coming after the start of the new year. 

For any questions regarding the transition process, please call the Utility Billing office at 
(937) 848-4638.  Due to the expected above normal call volume, we may not be able to 
return your call until the following business day. 

http://www.co.greene.oh.us/
http://www.cityofbellbrook.org/
http://www.cityofbellbrook.org/
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The Works 

Snow Removal Tips 
How You can Help  Bellbrook has a 
network of streams and drainage ways that 
carry stormwater to the Little Miami River.  
To help prevent flooding to neighbors 
downstream, residents should not put 
leaves, grass cuttings, or other waste in 
these features.  Yard waste, garbage, or 
other disturbances to any body of water 
can cause flooding or damage to the 
surrounding banks. 

Maintaining Our Streams 
As we await winter’s colder temperatures, 
snow and ice, remember to follow these 
easy and natural snow removal practices: 
• Shovel snow before it turns to ice to 

limit the need for de-icing chemicals, 
like rock salt. 

• Shovel snow onto non-paved surfaces, 
such as landscaped areas or grass.  As 
the snow melts, it will soak into the 
ground rather than flow directly into a 
nearby storm drain or stream. 

• Sand, sawdust or ashes can be used as 
alternatives to commonly used salt 
products.  Cracked corn is another 
natural alternative to salt. 

• After snowmelt, sweep up residues, 
including sand, to prevent it from 
washing into storm drains and streams. 

• Shoveling snow wisely eliminates ice 
and snow without harmful chemicals 
and adds the benefit of physical 
exercise! 

Water Tower Repainting  The contractor has completed the repainting of the Upper 
Bellbrook Road water tower.  This project included making repairs to the structure, painting 
the inside of the tower, and painting the exterior of the tower to include the new city logo. 

Plantation Trail Culvert  The culvert on Plantation Trail between Hillcrest Drive and 
Bellemeade Drive was replaced this fall.  The project included a complete replacement of the 
structure. 

Fire Hydrant Repainting  The Service Department is currently in the process of 
repainting the 600+ fire hydrants on the city’s water system. 

Freezing Pipes  During the upcoming winter months, you may experience frozen water 
pipes, especially during extremely cold conditions.  The following are a few 
recommendations for preventing pipes from freezing, and for thawing them safely in the 
event they do freeze. 

To Prevent Freezing 
• Managing Pipes:  Leave a cold-water tap running slowly and interior cupboard doors 

under sinks open, especially if the sink is adjacent to an exterior wall.  Shut off and drain 
pipes leading to outside faucets. 

• Heat and Insulation:  Do not turn the furnace below 55 degrees.  Seal leaks that allow 
cold air inside.  Locate and insulate pipes most susceptible to freezing near outside 
walls, in crawl spaces, and in attics. 

To Thaw Frozen Pipes 
• Locate the Freeze:  Locate the suspected frozen area of the water pipe, commonly 

adjacent to exterior walls, or where your water service enters your home. 
• Apply Heat:  Apply heat to the suspected section of pipe.  You can use an electric heating pad, hair dryer, or heater.  Note the use of 

open flame in the home or any confined space is not recommended, due to the fire hazard and risk from combustion fumes. 
• If you are unable to locate the frozen section of pipe, or are unsure of what to do, contact a licensed plumber. 

When the weather warms up, check unused portions of your water system (for freezing damage and leaks) to avoid possible flooding damage 
from undetected split pipes. 

Bellbrook is a beautiful city with many enjoyable natural resources.  We are blessed with an 
abundance of good water, natural rolling hills, trees and much native wildlife and foliage.  
Here are a few things you can do to preserve the natural beauty of our winter season: 
• Stabilize or cover any bare areas in your yard so dirt does not erode or run-off. 
• Preserve streamside vegetation. 
• Clean up and properly dispose of pet waste. 
• Minimize the use of salt and chemicals. 
• Do not dump anything in the storm sewers - only rain goes down the storm drain! 

Report Suspected Illegal Discharges  To report a suspected illegal dumping down a 
storm drain, call the Bellbrook Service Department at (937) 848-8415 Monday-Friday 7:30 
am to 4:00 pm.  For after-hour complaints, call (937) 848-8484. 

Pictured above: the newly painted Upper 
Bellbrook Road water tower 

Pictured Below: Contractors working on the 
Plantation Trail Culvert project 



 

 

 

  

 

Drive Thru Child Safety Seat Inspection  The Bellbrook Fire Department hosted its 
6th annual “Drive Thru Child Passenger Safety Seat Inspection” event on September 24.  This 
event allows parents, grandparents, and caretakers to have their child’s safety seat 
inspected and installed by a certified Passenger Safety Seat Technician.  It is estimated that 
close to three out of four parents do not properly use child restraints.  For this reason, the 
event stresses the importance of having a child safety seat installed properly.  Participants, 
along with those who stopped by during the event, were provided a free lunch, thanks to 
generous donations from Dot’s Market.  If you were unable to attend this event and would 
still like assistance installing your child’s safety seat, you may contact the Fire Department at 
(937) 848-3272 to schedule an appointment. 

Open House  On October 11, the Bellbrook Fire Department hosted its annual Open 
House.  Each year, it is our privilege to open our doors to the public and allow them a closer 
look at the services we provide each and every day.  We were pleased again with such a 
great turnout from the community with over 1,500 in attendance.  With displays and 
demonstrations ranging from vehicle extrication to our new LUCAS CPR machines, there is 
something for everyone to see.  The Fire Prevention Week theme this year was, “Don’t Wait, 
Check the Date,” in reference to replacing smoke detectors every 10 years.  We want to 
stress the importance of maintaining smoke detectors to our community, as they play a vital 
role in early warning during fire emergencies. If you have any questions regarding anything 
you saw during the Open House, please give us a call at (937) 848-3272 and we will be happy 
to help. 

Don’t Wait Check the Date – Replace Smoke Alarms Every 10 Years  That was the theme for this year’s Fire Prevention Week 
which ran from October 9-15.  Every smoke alarm has an expiration date: What’s yours? 

The Bellbrook Fire Department urges all residents to know how old their smoke alarms are, and to replace them every 10 years.  Does your 
home have a smoke alarm?  According to the National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), the answer is likely, “yes.”  NFPA research shows 
that most American homes have at least one alarm.  But do you know how old your smoke alarms are?  If you’re like most people, you’re 
probably not so sure.  To find out how old your smoke alarm is and its expiration date, simply look on the back of the alarm where the date of 
manufacture is marked.  The smoke alarm should be replaced 10 years from that date, not the date the alarm was purchased or installed. 

Prior to Fire Prevention Week, Bellbrook Fire Firefighters visited about 1,300 students from pre-school to fifth grade spreading the word 
about fire safety.  We taught students the importance of calling 911, STOP, DROP & ROLL, crawling under smoke, not playing with matches or 
lighters, practicing home fire drills, knowing where your meeting place is, testing your smoke detector monthly, replacing batteries at least 
once a year, and “Checking the Date” to replace smoke detectors that are older than 10 years. 

For more information on smoke alarms and this year’s Fire Prevention Week campaign visit www.firepreventionweek.org. 

If you would like to have your alarm checked or to have your home inspected for how many alarms you need, please call the Bellbrook Fire 
Department at (937) 848-3272. 

The Fire Escape 

Pictured above: Fire Department Open 
House on October 11 

Pictured above: Auto extrication at the Fire 
Department Open House 

National Night Out is observed annually on the first Tuesday in August.  It is a community-
building campaign celebrated in thousands of communities across the nation.  The campaign 
enhances the relationship between neighbors and law enforcement, while bringing back a 
true sense of community.  National Night Out promotes police-community partnerships and 
neighborhood camaraderie to make our neighborhoods safer, more caring places to live. 

The Bellbrook Police Department’s National Night Out event was a big success!  We had 
about 150 people attend.  Officers gave tours of the Police Department, grilled hot dogs, 
gave children pencils, stickers and wristbands.  We had five officers at the event to host our 
visitors, show off our cruisers, and display other tools of the trade.  We received many 
compliments from those who attended and we look forward to providing this event for our 
community in the future! 

The Policeman’s Badge 

Pictured above: Lt. Carmin showing a 
cruiser to kids during National Night Out 

http://www.firepreventionweek.org/
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City of Bellbrook 
15 East Franklin Street 
Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 

Departments 
Administration ....... (937) 848-4666 
Clerk of Council ...... (937) 848-4666 
Planning & Zoning .. (937) 848-8477 
Police ...................... (937) 848-8484 
Fire ......................... (937) 848-3272 
Service .................... (937) 848-8415 
Utility Billing ........... (937) 848-4638 

www.cityofbellbrook.org 

McIntosh’s Pub & Grub offers traditional American fare in a relaxed 
and family-friendly environment.  The restaurant features Ron’s 
Pizza, many TVs for watching sports and news, and a place to meet 
new friends.  The pub offers weekday lunch specials, Happy Hour 
from 3 pm to 7:30 pm, Mega Mug Mondays, Wild Wing Wednesdays 
and other daily specials.  Rooms can be reserved for larger parties 
based on availability.  Contact the pub today to reserve your space 
for holiday parties! 

Kerry and Bill McIntosh have owned and operated McIntosh’s Pub & 
Grub since July 2008.  Their pub’s location has housed restaurants for 
many years.  Both Kerry and Bill are from the greater Dayton area 
and have worked in the restaurant industry for over 25 years.  They 
live a few miles down the road near Waynesville.  Kerry and Bill 
attribute the success of their restaurant to both their staff and 
customers. 

For more information, visit their Facebook page or call (937) 848-
3200. 

Location Hours 
6 East Franklin Street Open daily at 11 am 
In downtown Bellbrook Close Mon. – Thu. at 11 pm 
at the intersection of Main St. Close Fri. – Sat. at 12:30 am
 Close Sun. at 10 pm 

McIntosh’s Pub & Grub 

Bellbrook Business Spotlight 
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